DIOCESE OF GLASGOW and GALLOWAY

SCOTTISH EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Scottish Charity no SC013925
Outline of the BISHOP’S STAFF GROUP meeting held on 12th July 2010
Present:
The Bishop, the Dean, the Provost, Diocesan Treasurer, Diocesan Secretary

Vacancies 
Cathedral 

An advertisement for a “Vice-Provost”  was on the Cathedral website, and in the Church Times.

East Kilbride

Possible appointment 

King’s Park, 

Possible appointment

Lenzie


no change

Stranraer/Portpatrick
Report from Revd Canon David Bayne awaited

North Ayrshire, 

Profiling.  Revd Gordon Fyfe interim

Pollokshields, 

Profile nearing completion.  Dean to meet Vestry on 15th July.  Revd Darren McFarland interim.

Knightswood/Jordanhill
Dean meeting vestries.  Revd the Hon Sydney Maitland interim

Personnel
Revd Roger Cutler was still undergoing medical investigations
Revd Martin Scofield had joined the North Ayrshire team 

The sudden death of Mr Tim Edwards was noted with sadness
Ministry & Mission:
 Revd Dan Gafvert had produced several leaflets and papers in pursuance of his aim to make “tourists into pilgrims”.  He was asked to give an update to Diocesan Council on 28th August with a view to setting up an Action Network.  
A proposal for the use of St Matthew’s Rectory for use by Faith in Throughcare – an ex-offender resettlement charity -  was considered and agreed in principle, subject to the adoption of a suitable rental agreement between the Diocese and Faith in Throughcare

Property
It was noted that following occupancy by a smoker, rectories had to be de-fumigated at considerable expense.
Revd Donald Orr to be invited to produce a draft remit for the role of “Diocesan Curator”, for discussion at the August or September meeting.

Finance  The AGM for St George’s Building had been held, and the capital account was exhausted, so janitorial services might have to be curtailed.  The legal processes were going slowly, but the access fobs were to be reprogrammed to restrict access to those who were paying their share of the running costs.

Request from Greyfriars for a 3-month loan of £1,600 to pay a masonry bill, pending release of their own funds – agreed.

The Pilgrim Buddies deficit would come before Diocesan Council.  The Treasurer would recommend transforming the advance into a loan of £150,000 and a grant of £250,000, on the basis that, as a transfer of diocesan funds from one capital asset (Clydebank Rectory) to another (Holy Trinity and St Barnabas Hall), it was a valid use of our resources.  

Administration:  Training of office staff on the website had been making good progress, and some improvements had already been made.  It was proposed that the office staff should be “assistant editors”, responsible for day-to-day updating, maintenance of calendars, and reminding regular contributors etc, with an Editor who would have overall control of content, subject to reference to the Bishop of potentially contentious material.  

Gib FitzGibbon

Diocesan Secretary


